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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, October 10, 2016

Present:
Rowena Tomaneng, Vivian Allen, Josie Baltodano, Lisa Cook, Windy Franklin, Francisco Gamez, Brenda Johnson, Thomas Kies, Jenny Lowood, Carolyn J. Martin, Kelly M. Pernell, Karen Shields, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Hermia Yam, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Cynthia Reese, Joseph Bielanski, Jr. Ramona Butler, Cleavon Smith, Jennifer Ajinga
Chair:
Rowena Tomaneng, President
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Preview Agenda  and Approve Minutes from 9/26/16

	The meeting was called to order by President Tomaneng.  
Attendees reviewed the agenda and the September 26th meeting minutes.
A motion was made by Dr. Francisco Gamez to approve the meeting minutes.

Second by Ms. Brenda Johnson
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None

	2.  Accreditation Presentation

	Handouts referenced:  1) Accreditation-Final Report and Summary and 2) Follow-up report summary
The dates for the follow-up visit will start on November 7th.  The team will most likely visit Berkeley City College on November 7th and the other colleges and district office will be scheduled on the November 8th and 9th. 
Ms. Tram Vo-Kumamoto went through the college and district recommendations. 
CR1 – In the past, Roundtable was used as the venue to vet the process.  To evaluate those processes a document was created and is now posted on the Institutional Effectiveness website.  We will be using that timeline to do our evaluations of the processes.  It usually occurs before we go into implementing that process.  For those that are one year, we usually update it annually and for those that are multiple years we will do it prior to entering that next process cycle.

CR2 – We have an Institutional Learning Outcome (ILO) cycle and if faculty wants to assess their courses matching the ILO assessment cycle, they are encouraged to do so. In addition, on program reviews they have also all department chairs to identify which courses will be assessed in which semester, on a 3-year cycle.  The goal is to get all of the courses assessed within our program review cycle period.
With regard to the SLO on syllabi, Office of Instruction is following up with some faculty after reviewing their syllabi to make sure they have the right information.  They have made a lot of progress between last semester and this semester.

There was one area of concern from faculty:  If they are in the process of updating Student Learning Outcomes, do they use the new ones or old ones.  For this semester, it was clarified that they are using the old ones until the new ones are fully vetted and approved.
The District Recommendations were reviewed.
District Recommendations 1 and 2 - We have worked towards ensuring that we have enough funds to pay for the Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB). The district office finance department has worked hard to address these recommendations.  Ms. Vo-Kumamoto indicated that what is notable is that under Recommendation 1, we received an AAA rating (credit) in May, 2016. 
District Recommendation 3 - District General Services has worked with our Director of Business Administrative & Services, Ms. Shirley Slaughter, to make sure that all facility needs are identified and the total cost of ownership is factored in. The draft total cost of ownership guidelines are posted on the website.
District Recommendation 4 - In this particular area we will be addressing how we have started to make suggestions for the PBIM structure and different projects that were designed to refine the work of PBIM. There was discussion about a customer satisfaction survey distributed to assess services and identify where improvements can be made.
District Recommendation 5 and 6 – The response to this is the Chancellor’s reorganization plan.  We will hear more about his plan tomorrow at the forum.
District Recommendation 7 – The Board has done this. A lot of progress has been made in placing responsibility on the Chancellor to run the district.
District Recommendation 8 – We have seen changes here with the recent Strong Workforce funds and new unit.

Mr. Cleavon Smith reported that there was a BAM task force last year where they reviewed several different aspects of it.

· One was what comes off the top and what doesn’t.  Recognizing that security at BCC comes directly out of the college rather than the district whereas it comes out of the district for the other campuses.  That was one recommendation, that this would no longer be a BCC expense but a district expense.
· A review on the impact of CTE programs – part of the myth is that we can’t fully incorporate the BAM because of the negative impact it has on the other colleges for CTE. Most of that study was complete and that myth was not proven.
· Another issue has to do with recognizing Age of faculty and that impact on budget in relation to necessary replacements.  The recommendation was again that this would not be a college-specific budget.


They will be looking at key leaders within the campus setting to address the two college recommendations.  With College Recommendation 1 as participants of Roundtable, attendees may be called upon to participate in an interview session in which they will discuss:

· What was the process?

· What came out of that process?

· How are we moving forward with evaluating our processes?


With College Recommendation 2, most likely they will be target participants of the student learning outcome PIE committee to discuss their process in reevaluating the learning and assessment cycle, and how we prepared for that.  The last piece of that recommendation will involve the Office of Instruction and key staff who have participated in the syllabi review and communications to faculty.
It was noted by Ms. Jenny Lowood and verified by Ms. Vo-Kumamoto that Follow-up Summary handout was an old version. Ms. Vo-Kumamoto will forward the updated version to Ms. Reese for posting to the website.
With regards to the district recommendations, attendees sitting on district-wide committees and/or serving in key leadership roles, whether on faculty senate, classified senate or student government, may be asked to participate in those district-wide recommendation conversations. When they come to visit they may talk about our interaction with the district work, in general.
Additional information will be provided once the date and time have been confirmed.


	3. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Ms. Kelly Pernell) 
Last week they passed a resolution in support of the college’s adoption of Canvas.  The district Distance Ed Committee asked all four colleges to pass a resolution in favor of that so they can move forward.
· Last Roundtable the senate approved the faculty prioritization process as presented by Department Chairs Council.

· Chancellor Laguerre is visiting BCC tomorrow, October 11th, from 1-3pm and she hopes they can get many people to participate.

It was asked if the faculty prioritization criteria should be brought forward to Roundtable to review and recommend approval.  The response was yes and President Tomaneng will add it to the next meeting’s agenda.

ASBCC (Report by Ms. Vivian Allen)

· General assembly is coming up in November. At the last ASBCC meeting they passed a few resolutions that ASBCC is sponsoring.  One includes waiving the campus fee for strictly online students.

· Hoping that community college campuses recognize Filipino Heritage Month which is all of October.

· Focusing on having a safe space within classrooms for transgender and other lgbtqqi students.  Most language now talks about campus safety but not classrooms specifically.  
Classified Senate (Report by Ms. Karen Shields) 
· They are looking forward to meeting with President Tomaneng at their next Classified Senate meeting on Thursday, October 13th.


	4.   CAFYES Presentation

	Dean Brenda Johnson introduced BCC’s new Cooperating Agencies Foster Youth Educational Support (CAFYES) Program Manager, Ms. Jennifer Ajinga. 
Ms. Ajinga reviewed the handout, “Quick CAFYES Handout for Roundtable.” She reported that they have an upcoming meeting with a local housing co-op to see if they can obtain space for BCC foster youth for low-cost housing. While there are age and unit requirements, Ms. Ajinga requested that anyone knowing of former foster youths, someone who spent time in juvenile hall or the foster care system, to direct them to her department.  An important piece of work that they are doing now is tracking not only students that they are able to serve but those who they cannot serve.  The purpose of this is, as the program continues to grow, they can ask legislature to re-write how the program is funded to potentially accommodate more students.

What they need now are students. They have funding in place as well as her position, but they do not have students.  She added that foster care includes also includes youth who were incarcerated. Ms. Ajinga is located in room 349 and her contact information is jajinga@peralta.edu, (510)981-2831.

Ms. Johnson added that the program continues to evolve statewide and there is a mandatory meeting this week for CAFYES managers and EOPS directors.  She reported that the state specialist commended BCC’s program for including foster youth in our equity plan as we were one of the few colleges that did this.

There is approximately $500K available to spend within the next six months. Most of it is earmarked to go directly to students to offset unmet needs that financial aid cannot provide.  The goal is 75 students by the end of the school year, with an internal goal of 50 by the end of this semester.  This includes current students or those willing to sign up and start in the spring. There are currently three students in the program.
Classroom visits was recommended by Ms. Jennifer Lowood and the idea welcomed by Ms. Ajinga.
Dr. Thomas Kies offered to have a script read to department chairs referencing her contact information.

Mr. Cleavon Smith recommended a one-minute video clip.  For those teaching online it can be put on their Moodle page to help get the word out.

Clarification on the $500K – Dean Brenda Johnson reported that they have not received word that monies from the past year, has carried over. They proposed a budget that has carryover.  At this time there is not $500K.  Should they see the carryover, that should bring the total up to that amount.
In response to Ms. Slaughter’s question on their outreach efforts, Ms. Ajinga reported that they are working with Beyond Emancipation to come up with a plan.  They outreach to a number of the foster youth in our community ages 16-21. They are also a part of the community of practice. She has not had a chance to meet with them yet to find out what is working for them and where we can improve.  She comes from a neighboring county where she can request that students be sent our way.

Dean Lisa Cook mentioned that they have their transitions team in place:  Mr. Andre Singleton, Associate Dean and Mr. Midhun Joseph, Project Manager.  In their work in connecting with CBOs and adult schools, they will also support Ms. Ajinga’s efforts. Mr. Singleton will contact her to set up a time to meet with the transitions team as well.
For clarification, Dr. Josefina Baltodano reported that CAFYES does not provide carryover.  They asked for an augmentation request of the budget.  She also noted that a consultant firm was retained to help out with the recruiting of the students by the end of November.  They have tried contacting the consultants with no response.  It is believed that they had hoped to do recruiting on a grander scale and the state did not approve them doing the work CAFYES is supposed to do itself with its community partners.
Ms. Ajinga has full confidence that with the tangible support being provided, they will reach their goal quickly. The maximum age is 26 but Ms. Ajinga encouraged everyone to send all students as the age could be extended in the future.  
Ms. Ramona Butler added that CAFYES students are EOPS eligible. Any student that perhaps is 26 and over but does not have a unit requirement can also be supported in EOPS.  CAFYES, in a sense, is an extension of EOPS.  You have to have the EOPS eligibility requirement meaning, you have to be a full-time student, have a certain income, and have a certain number of degree applicable units.  What one program cannot do maybe the other one can, so they work very closely together.
A student has to receive everything they are eligible for from EOPS and then they can use CAFYES.

	5. Other Business:  Co-Chair Proposal for Roundtable / Additional Items

	President Tomaneng noted that the shared governance manual is currently being updated.  She is recommending a co-chair for the Roundtable Committee so she has a co-chair. Her recommendation is that the Academic Senate President, Ms. Kelly Pernell, serve as co-chair.  The responsibilities could include co-facilitating meetings, requiring a short 30-minute pre-meeting to review the agenda for the upcoming Roundtable. 

The charge for the Roundtable co-chair would have to go up before the Academic Senate and, if it is accepted, it can then be an action item for Roundtable.
Mary Clarke-Miller reported that at Friday’s CTE meeting Dr. King gave a presentation similar to what she presented at a previous Roundtable meeting. They came up with recommendations as they wanted to make sure that the necessary college governance procedures were followed and also wanted to have a clear understanding of where the money should go. 
1) It is recommended that the WDCE Unit proposal regarding use of the Strong Workforce funds go through the necessary college governance structures for vetting and action before any action is taken at the District PBC.  College governance actions should be used to inform any action taken by the District PBC regarding the allocation of the Strong Workforce funds.  

2) It is also recommended that the Strong Workforce funds ($2,156,948 minus the District 4% for indirect) be initially allocated to the colleges using the existing District Budget Allocation Model (BAM) before any decisions regarding district allocations are made.
President Tomaneng, asked what would this mean in terms of the timeline for moving on use of the funds?  There was concern across the district that the allocation would be delayed if too much time is spent working through the processes.

There was additional discussion on the “seed” money.  A red flag was that there was no indication of when the seed money would be returned.  Ms. Clarke-Miller indicated that although they said within two years, they didn’t say exactly when.  A concern was that we would get it back in two years and have about a month to spend it.

Ms. Tram Vo-Kumamoto added that the goal was to get the funds directly to the campuses as soon as possible for usage. 

There was additional discussion on:

· The use and reporting of the funds.

· No direct services at the district level noted.
· The direct services are going to be the college administration of programs.

· Tracking being a big issue along with transparency.

· The comparison of equity funds and the issue of tracking it.

· Recommending that the district use reserve funds to seed the new unit.

President Tomaneng will bring the discussion to Executive Cabinet and Leadership Cabinet on Wednesday.  She will then bring it back with additional time for discussion.  At that point she will need to know if there is a recommendation from the Roundtable Committee for this to be an action item.


	6. Other 

	Topic facilitators were reminded to send electronic copies of their handouts to Ms. Cynthia Reese, creese@peralta.edu for tracking and posting to the website.


	Next Meeting:  Monday, October 24, 2016, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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